
The NMTCB welcomes James 
E. Greene, Jr., PhD as the new 
executive director effective 

September 1, 1991. The selection of 
Dr. Greene followed a national search 
lasting several months during which 
25 candidates for this important post 
were considered. The board of direc­
tors is extremely pleased to have se­
cured a highly qualified and experi­
enced administrator to direct the At­
lanta office and spearhead NMTCB's 
continued growth and progress. 

Dr. Greene (who prefers to be called 
Jim) joined NMTCB from his former 
position as a senior administrator and 
faculty member at Georgia State Uni­
versity, serving most recently as uni­
versity registrar. Jim is an internation­
ally recognized pioneer and authority 
in the development and application of 
new computer technology to academic 
and administrative functions. His 
development of a computer voice-re­
sponse telephone registration system 
won two national awards for educa­
tional innovation and excellence and 
has revolutionized the way that many 
institutions now register students for 
classes. 

Jim is an active member of a number 
of professional organizations at the na­
tional, regional, and state level and he 
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has served in a variety of leadership 
roles in these organizations. He is a 
frequent speaker and presenter at pro­
fessional meetings and has served as 
program chair for several national con­
ferences and workshops. 

Commenting on his appointment, 
Jim stated, "I am extremely pleased 
and fortunate to be affiliated with the 
NMTCB. I look forward to learning 
more about the profession and to 
working with the board of directors to 
improve communications and services 
provided by the NMTCB office. Please 
feel free to let us know how we may 
be of assistance to you." 

Jim and his wife Susan, who super­
vises computer center operations at 
Georgia State University, are long­
time residents of Atlanta. Jim has two 
daughters, Jennifer, a first-year law 
student, and Margaret, a junior in col­
lege. Jim tells me his hobby is metal 
working and that he is a home shop 
machinist. 

Already hard at work on the Task 
Analysis Survey and the certification 
examination process, Jim recently 
conferred with ACT officials to move 
these important projects forward. 
From his running start, it appears that 
Jim will be a creative, energetic, and 
effective executive director. 

NOMINATIONS FOR NMTCB DIRECTORS 
The Nuclear Medicine Technology Certification Board is seeking nominations for NMTCB 

Directors from the nuclear medicine technology community. Terms for new Directors will be 
from January 1993 through December 1996. Individuals interested in serving who have ques­
tions should contact the NMTCB office at (404) 315-1739. Nominations should be sent to the 
attention of: Virginia Pappas, The Society of Nuclear Medicine, 136 Madison Avenue, New 
York, NY 10016-6760. 
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